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MEDIA RELEASE 
 

FLIGHT ZL768 PROPELLER FOUND 
 
Regional Express (Rex) has been advised today by the Australian Transport Safety Bureau 
(ATSB) that that the propeller assembly that separated from an aircraft operating Flight 
ZL768 on Friday 17 March 2017 has been found in the Georges River National Park about 
18 km from Sydney Airport by the NSW Police Force Airwing (PolAir).  
 
Rex’s Chief Operating Officer Neville Howell said, “The propeller will be vital in assisting the 
ATSB with their investigations. Further technical updates will be provided as appropriate by 
the ATSB.  On behalf of the Board, I wish to place on record our immense gratitude to PolAir 
for its utmost dedication, perseverance and professionalism in the search for the missing 
propeller without which the full ATSB investigations may be delayed by many days if not 
weeks.” 
 
Rex also takes this opportunity to correct certain gross inaccuracies in recent Seven News 
reports and other media: 
 

- that the aircraft should be diverted to Canberra in accordance with 
regulations.   
As stated in our previous media release and as confirmed by the location of the propeller, 
the aircraft was some 20 km away from Sydney airport when the engine was shut down and 
the propeller separated from the aircraft.  It would be ludicrous for the pilot to divert the 
aircraft 250 km to Canberra airport when Sydney airport was just 20 km away.  The 
Company stands behind the decision made by the crew to continue to Sydney airport. This 
was the correct and safest decision and in full compliance with both regulatory and company 
requirements. Further, Sydney airport has a precision landing system, longer runway and 
more suitable runway orientation to cope with the prevailing strong winds. 
 

- that maintenance checks would have been able to detect the fault in the 
vulnerable propeller shaft.   
It is premature to second guess the outcome of the ATSB investigations but on Rex’s part, it 
has been fully compliant with the engineering inspections prescribed by General Electric 
(GE), the manufacturer of the engine assembly.   
 
Finally, Rex wishes to clarify that it did not ground any of its aircraft.  Rex has simply taken 
the precautionary measure to replace the gear boxes and shafts (of the same series as the 
separated propeller) of 5 aircraft, and this will be carried out over the next 2-3 days.  Only 
minor disruptions are expected and affected passengers will be notified in advance. 
 
Regional Express (Rex) is Australia’s largest independent regional airline operating a fleet 
of more than 50 Saab 340 aircraft on some 1,500 weekly flights to 58 destinations 
throughout all states in Australia. In addition to the regional airline Regional Express, the 
Rex Group comprises wholly owned subsidiaries Pel-Air Aviation (air freight and charter 
operator), Air Link (Dubbo-based regional airline) and the Australian Airline Pilot 
Academy.  
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